CITY OF LATIMER

PO BOX 744

LATIMER, IOWA 50452

Telephone: (641)579-6452
Email Address:  latimercityhall@gmail.com
Mayor:  Mark Johansen
City Clerk:  Melissa Simmons

The regular meeting of the Latimer City Council was called to order by Mayor Mark Johansen on Wednesday, March 11, 2020 at 6:30 pm in Latimer City Hall.  Councilmembers answering roll call were:  Randy DeBour, Catherine Crooks, Landon Plagge, Eric Bruns and Shaun Koenen.

Mayor Johansen led all in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance.

DeBour made a motion to approve the agenda as printed and was seconded by Crooks.  Motion passed unanimously.

Fire Chief Brian Folkerts and several of the firemen were present to show the council the new pumper truck that was purchased last fall, along with give the council an update for the year.  Former Fire Treasurer, John Johansen was presented with a Certificate of Appreciation for the 35.5 years of service to the Latimer Fire Department.  The new year started off with a few changes to the officer listing so the current officers are:  Brian Folkerts is Fire Chief, Tyler DeBour is Assistant Chief, Jason Craighton is Assistant Chief, Rob Schmidt and Ben Symens are Training Officers, Jason Schleisman is Secretary, and Kyle McCormick is Treasurer.

Director of Maintenance reported that Steve Henning has removed the deteriorated house on the west side of his property, the garbage truck passed inspection at Harrison Truck Center for the extended warranty, there was a water main leak fixed on South St and the Spring Clean up day has been set for April 25th.

The Clerk reported she has been over to Goldfield twice to assist the Clerk, has continued to review the budget for an amendment, shared a few complaints she had received and an appreciation email she received.  She also asked to transfer the last remaining savings account into the checking account and set it aside for Shelter Reserve.  Council all agreed this could be done.
Mayor Johansen reported that Lee Gallentine will be present in April to help the council discuss options for the drainage tile issue and possible ideas for replacing or fixing what is currently here.  He asked for all the council to be thinking over the next month on questions to ask Lee regarding what we would like to do with the tile.

Bruns reported that following the meeting with the hospital representatives, he reached out to Heartland Asphalt to get an idea on what a parking lot would cost along with paving the alley.  This was just to get an idea on price as more estimates will be received and more discussion will take place before any decisions are made.

Plagge made a motion to approve the minutes from the February 12, 2020 regular meeting and was seconded by Koenen.  Motion passed unanimously.

Bruns made a motion to approve the bills to be paid and was seconded by DeBour.  Motion passed with majority as Plagge abstained due to conflict of interest.

The Council reviewed the Budget Report, Revenue Report and Fund Balance Report with questions for the clerk.

DeBour made a motion a little after 7 pm to open the public hearing regarding the fiscal year ‘21 budget and was seconded by Bruns.  Motion passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

No residents were present for the public hearing, so a motion was made by Bruns and seconded by Koenen to close the public hearing.  Motion passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

Resolution 2020-05 approving the annual budget for fiscal year 2021 was approved by a motion by Plagge and seconded by Crooks.  Resolution passed with a unanimous roll call vote.
Plagge made a motion to open the public hearing to vacate the alley between Latimer Auction and Koenen Lawn Care and was seconded by Bruns.  Roll call vote as follows:  DeBour:  Aye; Crooks:  Aye; Plagge, Aye; Bruns:  Aye.  Koenen abstained from the vote and any discussion due to conflict of interest.  Motion passed.

No residents were present for this public hearing, so Crooks made a motion to close the public hearing and was seconded by DeBour.  Roll call vote as follows:  DeBour: Aye; Crooks:  Aye; Plagge:  Aye; Bruns:  Aye.  Koenen abstained from vote due to conflict of interest.  Motion passed.

Resolution 2020-06 approving the vacating of the alley between Latimer Auction and Koenen Lawn Care was approved with a motion by DeBour and seconded by Bruns.  Roll call vote as follows:  DeBour:  Aye; Crooks:  Aye; Plagge:  Aye; Bruns:  Aye.  Koenen abstained from voting due to conflict of interest.  Resolution passed.

Plagge made a motion to give the Director of Maintenance a one-time bonus for all the hard work and less hired work he used to take care of the snow removal.  This one-time bonus is to come out of the snow removal budget.  This motion was seconded by Bruns and passed unanimously.

Bruns made a motion to allow the Director of Maintenance to order 2 rows of bushes and shrubs to be planted West of the watertower.  This motion was seconded by Plagge and passed unanimously.

Crooks made a motion to approve the liquor license for Latimer Golf Inc including outside sales and Sunday sales and was seconded by Koenen.  Motion passed with a majority vote as Plagge and Bruns both abstained due to conflict of interest (both members of the Latimer Golf board). 

Bruns made a motion at 7:55 pm to adjourn the meeting and was seconded by Plagge.  Motion passed unanimously.

Mark Johansen, Mayor

ATTEST:

Melissa Simmons, City Clerk
